NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held at 7.30 p.m. on Monday September 25, 2017 at the Robertsbridge Club.

Present :      Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Karen Ripley, Martin Bates, Peter Davies, Alexander Church, Jeremy Knott, Sheila Brazier.

One member of the public was present.

1.  Apologies: 
  Sue Prochak, Nick Greenfield, Tamara Strapp, and later from Ruth Hardy
2.  Declarations of Interest:  Stephen, Judy and Lesley in respect of Grove Farm, and Jeremy in respect of the Mill site.
3.  Minutes of previous meetings:  These were agreed, subject to the reference to August 20 being amended to July 20 in the minutes of the August 15 meeting.
4.  Matters arising:  None.
5.  Discussion on the responses to the Examiner’s questions  in preparation for the public hearing on  Thursday 28 September:
Stephen outlined the agenda for the day, which has been provided by the Examiner who will only accept responses to his questions, and only from the people he has specifically designated.  All the relevant documents have been circulated and are on the website.
The Examiner has said that he would like another tour of the sites, possibly on the Friday if the Hearing runs late.
The Examiner will call certain people in a slightly different order than previously published.  David Evison, for the Diocese of Chichester, has asked if he could be first since that is the only question which concerns him, and he will be followed by Helen Flanagan, who lives on the High Street.
We are allowed to make an opening statement, and are the only body who will be allowed to; Stephen will do this.  As the Steering Group has worked under the aegis of the Parish Council, technically he will be speaking for them.  He will emphasise the immense amount of work that has gone on to plan for the future and try to ensure that development is the sort that the village wants, which is supported by an exceptionally high response rate from residents.  He will concentrate on the Mill site because it is a brownfield site which has been derelict since 2004 and its development would bring a number of benefits to the village, including the restoration of two important old buildings.  NB The Mill building itself is not actually listed, although it may be curtilage listed.
It was generally agreed that Stephen should strongly make the point that the Neighbourhood Plan should not get dragged into specific planning proposals, since that is not our brief.  The Plan talks about general principles and we have looked at sites, not planning applications, and should not be held to account at that level of detail.
Peter supported Stephen's approach.  We know there is an issue about numbers raised by RDC in particular, but he did not feel that raising that in the opening statement would be helpful.  Jeremy felt there was a need to mention the other sites as well as the Mill.   A major problem is that there is only one entrance to the Mill site from Northbridge Street which could potentially flood to a depth of 1.3 m.  The Environment Agency have identified the risk as one in 75 years.  If the Examiner could not get satisfactory 
answers to this problem, there was concern that this could jeopardise the whole Plan.   
Peter put the case strongly that in terms of actually getting the Plan through, there is room to adjust the numbers.   We can relatively simply lose the parts of the Mill plan which were on the flood plain (c. 30 dwellings) and find the deficit elsewhere but we need to be prepared to be flexible as regards the other three possible sites.   It is absolutely not worth losing the whole Plan, or having to go back and repeat several stages. This view was supported by others in the group. 
Stephen acknowledged that of the remaining three sites, Grove Farm was the next on the list and Devine Homes (Bishop's Lane) were the last on the list of public acceptance.
Jeremy pointed out that although the latest planning application for the Mill had contentious homes on the flood plan, earlier ones had not and it was possible a different configuration might work.   We should beware of average densities being bandied about as they can be very misleading.   However particular plans are not within our control nor are we answerable for them, although we had welcomed the fact that the Mill owners had come forward with a specific planning application because of the principle of deliverability.  The Examiner's question 6 seems to be the crunch question.  
Peter reiterated that if the Mill site cannot have enough houses on it, or if it becomes unviable because of lower numbers, the Plan is not necessarily doomed.  What we have been working for is a plan which covers many other areas as well as housing.  It was encouraging that the Examiner had not questioned an awful lot of the work we had done, e.g. green spaces, the environment, etc. The goal is to get a general framework signed off for the whole village which inevitably will not please everybody.  Again, this view received support.
There was discussion of question 5, which concerns business provision.  The Mill owners have gone to considerable trouble and potential expense with regard to the conversion of the ground floor of the mill building itself, and the conversion of the oast house for employment purposes.  That will not provide the same return as a dwelling, but is being undertaken because of Rother's requirements for business provision.  We have accepted that this would be a good idea on the Mill site so we can say that Robertsbridge will provide a quarter of the whole allocation for Rother.  Karen pointed out that the fact they have put those parts on the flood plan could be problematic.
6.  Thoughts on paper re empty buildings in the High Street:   This has been part-delegated from the Parish Council meeting on September 18.  Stephen had raised the question with the PC and had circulated a paper with initial thoughts.  The suggestion is that there should be a small working party to consider the question.  Sean and Jeremy have both expressed interest in taking part.  The PC is contacting the owners to clarify the current situation in each case.
7.  AOB:  Peter thanked Stephen on behalf of the group for the immense amount of work he had put in over at least the last two years for the Neighbourhood Plan, which simply could not have happened without him.  This was warmly endorsed by all present.
8.  Date of next meeting:  To be announced as necessary.
The meeting closed at 8.55.
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